CONGREGATION

Beth Emeth

M. " FROM GENERATION TO GENERATION

Dear Friends, October 2020

During Rabbi Shpeen'’s sabbatical, he was able to spend time reflecting upon, researching and speaking
with colleagues about the current practices relative to intermarriage in the United States and specifically
within our Reform movement. Undoubtedly, the demographics have evolved and changed since Rabbi
Shpeen was in rabbinical school and certainly in the thirty-six years since he first came to Beth Emeth to
serve our congregation.

Like many other changes that have taken place over the years at Beth Emeth, the last thing Rabbi Shpeen
has ever wanted to do is to cause divisiveness within our congregational community. Under his leadership,
we have prided ourselves in being a warm, welcoming and inclusive congregation as much as possible.
With that said, from our worship to our religious observance and practices, Rabbi Shpeen has often
commented that these have happened by consensus, by “evolution not revolution”.

When Rabbi Shpeen returned to Albany this winter we began a conversation with the Officers and then
with the entire board as he encouraged us to reconsider the longstanding practice of our congregation
prohibiting his officiating at weddings in the Temple if both individuals are not Jewish.

According to the guidelines of the CCAR (Central Conference of American Rabbis), rabbinic officiation at
wedding ceremonies is personal and a decision each individual rabbi makes according to his/her own
standards or philosophical position. As we know, for years now, Rabbi Shpeen has been willing to
participate in an interfaith wedding ceremony within certain parameters and has done so for many
members of our congregation. Yet, the decision as whether the congregation now wants to broaden that
to include the availability of our members to be married by Rabbi Shpeen in the synagogue building is
what the Board is now going to address more formally.

Although the Officers and Board of Trustees have wholeheartedly endorsed moving forward with this
discussion, Rabbi Shpeen has encouraged us that, before doing so, we should elicit the input, feedback
or address any questions that our membership might have in order to be fully transparent and for our
practices to reflect the diversity of our congregation and to best address their needs within the parameters
of our faith and the Reform movement.

To this end, we invite and encourage you to share with us any questions or thoughts relative to this issue
either by emailing us at info@bethemethalbany.org or by mail addressed to the Temple marked to our
attention to be received no later than November 6. '

On THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 12, at 7:30 pm, we will be hosting a live stream discussion answering these
questions and addressing any of the issues expressed before the Board then makes a final decision. We
hope that you will sign on and attend this meeting even if you do not send any specific questions.

Congregation Beth Emeth has always been at the forefront and cutting edge within our Reform
Movement. More importantly, we have always tried to embrace, to accept and to warmly include all those
within our community who wish to affiliate themselves with our Temple family regardless of their spiritual
journey. Considering this important issue is yet another attempt to do just that in fulfilling our mission.
We appreciate your continued support and look forward to engaging in this conversation.

With warm wishes,
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